
ORRHS Guidance Newsletter

Current Guidance Happenings
THIS WEEK - NEACAC College Fair hosted by ORRHS - May 20th

Please join us THISMonday evening, May 20th from 5:30-7:30pm, for our
NEACAC college fair held in our ORRHS gymnasium.

This fair is open to ALL STUDENTS and their families.Over 75 college
representatives andmilitary representatives will be in attendance.

View the college list here: ORRHS College Fair List

Dean College

Graduating students who have yet to commit to a school for the fall,
check out all that Dean College has to offer. Dean College continues to
accept applications on a rolling admissions basis, with generous merit
scholarships and need-based grants that canmake attending Dean
comparable to that of the out-of-pocket cost of a public school.

Visit Dean College to learnmore!

Northeast Maritime

Did you know that Northeast Maritime has rolling admissions? It’s not too late to
apply for the Fall 2024 Cohort!

Applications are available on the website at: https://cms.nmi.edu/how-to-apply/
Please reach out with any questions by emailing admissions@nmi.edu or calling
508-992-4025.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xBOPHX-KtSghaZcrQUTUdO4MLFcTCKeoS7rQ7RN7zI4/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.dean.edu/
https://cms.nmi.edu/how-to-apply/


NOAA Young Change Makers Fellowship
NOAA is pleased to announce the launch of the NOAA Young Changemakers Fellowship application for the
2024-2025 school year. This program is designed for current high school students who are passionate about the
environment, climate, ocean, Great Lakes, and/or coasts. Program participants receive mentorship,
skill-building opportunities, and financial resources to design and lead an action project in their own
community. They also learn about and share their perspectives on NOAA priorities, helping to inform the
decisions that NOAA leaders make. Full participation comes with an $800 stipend and paid travel to Washington,
D.C., for a kick-off summit in July 2024.

Don’t miss out on this opportunity. Applications are due on June 10, 2024.Please reach out to
young.changemakers@noaa.gov with questions.

Vaping Education Opportunity for Students and Caregivers

High Point Prevention Services has organized a free virtual event for families about
vaping on May 30th at 6:00 PM.

Interested in attending? Here is the registration link: Webinar Registration - Zoom

Important Information from the Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office on Youth
Summer Jobs

As Massachusetts teenagers prepare for summer jobs, the Attorney General’s Office encourages educators to
help minors stay safe at work. The Massachusetts Attorney General’s Office enforces the Massachusetts youth
employment laws, including the work permit laws. By issuing work permits, schools play an important role in
keeping young workers safe. Please review this flowchart summarizing the work permit process. Should you
have any further questions about work permits, please contact the Department of Labor Standards
(www.mass.gov/dols).

This parent letter encourages parents and teens to talk about workplace safety and informs teens about their
rights as employees. Should you, district parents or students have questions about youth employment or the
MAwage and hour laws, please do not hesitate to contact the Fair Labor Division at (617) 727-3465. Workers who
believe their rights have been violated at work should file complaints with the Fair Labor Division on the website
(www.mass.gov/ago/fld).

FAFSA Information for Seniors from DESE

There is still time for college-bound students to fill out the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) and
apply to colleges for the fall! This year's new FAFSA has been challenging for many people, but, with a historic
amount of financial aid on the table, the form is worth the effort. Recently, the Department of Higher Education
extended the priority deadline for MASSGrant applications until July 1 in recognition of this year’s challenges.By
completing the FAFSA, students automatically apply for MASSGrant Plus, which was expanded by the

http://linksalt.mail.seagrant.whoi.edu/9d4cdcba-1662-4321-9bd7-6478303afe60d004d3236f37d4bac2e5cfed5836102d
http://linksalt.mail.seagrant.whoi.edu/9d4cdcba-1662-4321-9bd7-6478303afe60cdd4365c799e2efbc12d625a25355c81
http://linksalt.mail.seagrant.whoi.edu/9d4cdcba-1662-4321-9bd7-6478303afe6091e091294c4fc5b3dbe737a53a17fc75
http://linksalt.mail.seagrant.whoi.edu/9d4cdcba-1662-4321-9bd7-6478303afe6091fc71c55fbb6efeae0cea28f27f7979
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_bzXtZzSYQCWnNgeEXTJoOg#/registration
https://www.mass.gov/doc/youth-permit-process/download
http://www.mass.gov/dols
http://www.mass.gov/dols
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10f7bB-QA82N5jRXaoIJCbmGpw8uGrjTA/view?usp=sharing
https://www.mass.gov/how-to/file-a-workplace-complaint
http://www.mass.gov/ago/fld
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=6e16643fb7&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=08c625ffd1&e=11414a8e1c


Healey-Driscoll Administration in the fall. This program offers Pell Grant-eligible students free tuition and fees at
all of Massachusetts' public colleges and universities, along with a $1,200 allowance for books and supplies.
Room and board are not included. There are also benefits for middle-income students.

Students who cannot fill out the FAFSA due to their immigration status can complete the newly launched
Massachusetts Application for State Financial Aid (MASFA). Learnmore at
https://www.mass.edu/tuitionequity/home.asp.

Scholarship Information

You can find AVAILABLE SCHOLARSHIPS in the Guidance Office and also on the Guidance website. Visit the
guidance page on the school website and click on Scholarship Information on the right side of the page.
Scholarships are updated often, so check back regularly. Local scholarship award letters are due back to
the guidance office byWednesday, May 22nd. Please submit a copy or email your award notification(s) to your
guidance counselor by the deadline if you would like to be recognized on the scholarship recipients list. *This
list is for local scholarship awards only, not college/university scholarship awards).

Career of the Week

The Family Character Dare

The Family Character Dare is designed to
bring family members together. This
week’s dare is called “Stories from a Hat”.
This dare encourages every family
member to put keywords/themes into a
hat. Each family member will take turns
pulling from the hat and then telling a
story related to the selected theme. This
makes for a fun night of memories, smiles,
and storytelling!

https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=07e00ad604&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=bb57681adb&e=11414a8e1c
https://orrhs.oldrochester.org/departments/guidance-department


SEL TIP OF THEWEEK

In honor of Mental Health Awareness Month, we will continue to share
ways to support mental health. Here are four worksheets to help you
learnmore about navigating tough situations, building social
confidence, managing frustrations, and learning what’s underneath
general feelings of good, bad, sad, mad or fine. Taking the time to
reflect on how you are feeling is important to learning what the next
best step is for taking care of your mental health.

● Navigating tough situations worksheet
● Building social confidence worksheet
● Managing frustrations worksheet
● What's underneath word bank

https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/Tough-situations-worksheet.pdf
https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/Social-confidence-worksheet.pdf
https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/Managing-frustation-worksheet.pdf
https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/Whats-underneath-word-bank.pdf

